
What’s Happening…………... 

 
 

Message from our President 
The GSLDTC Club President message to all members—please see page 2 

 

Training Classes 
Next training class sign up is Nov 2,  2016 for ONLY Intermediate and ONLY 

a 4 week course—Please see page 3 
 

Next General Meeting is:  
Next General Meeting will be Oct 24th at the Columbus Center please see page 3 

  

Elections: 
The Nominating Committee's report: Please see 

page 4 

 

VST Pass!!! 
We had a pass at the test held on Oct 2nd—

Please see page 5 
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Message from our President 

What does it mean to be a member of the Great Salt Lake Dog Training Club?   

 We are extremely fortunate to have a group of very caring and hard-working individuals who al-
low the club to exist and assist so many people who count on the excellent training we offer starting with 
the puppy, beginners, intermediate, advanced, agility, rally and conformation classes but we are always in 

need of help.  As a valued member, I’d like to ask you to consider what you can do to lend a helping 
hand.  Perhaps you’ve taught a class some time ago and would like to teach another sometime in the near 
future.  Maybe you’ve taken a class and would like to be an assistant trainer.  There is no experience nec-
essary and on the job training is the best way to learn.  If training or assisting in training a class is not your 

thing, there are other ways you can help.  Perhaps you would like to steward at a dog show.  Again, no 
experience is necessary.  Perhaps you would be interested in helping in the area of hospitality or assisting 
with setting up and the take down at the next show.  There are a number of ways in which we could use 
your time and assistance so I ask that you consider sending me an email and express your willingness to 

help in the way that works best for you.  Your time can be on a regular basis or a once in a while as need-
ed basis but, either way, it will be appreciated and I know you will have a fun and rewarding experi-

ence.  Please drop me a line at ilokcik@gmail.com if you want to see how you can lend a helping hand. 
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The Next General Meeting will be Oct 24th 

All meetings are held at the Columbus Center 

2530 South 500 East—Salt Lake City, UT 

Normally in Room 101, but occasionally moved to the gym. 7pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next Training Class  

sign ups will be Nov 2nd, HOWEVER, PLEASE note: 

The Nov sign up is ONLY for Intermediate/Advanced Classes and ONLY a 4 

week course as we DO NOT hold training classes in the month of Decem-

ber. 

For those that have missed the October Sign ups, all classes are currently full 

and if you are wanting to be in a class other than Intermediate or Advanced, 

you will NEED to wait for the January 2017 sign ups. 

 

First Training Class Sign ups for 2017 

The first training class signs up for 2017 will be January 4th with classes start-

ing the following week, January 11th. PLEASE do not bring your dogs to sign 

up. 
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It’s Election Time Again!!!! We will hold the vote prior to the meeting starting at the next 
General Meeting Oct 24, 2016   

Report of the Nominating Committee 
 
Hold over 
Officers 
President - Irene Lokcik 
Treasurer - Donna Smith 
Ex Sec - Dorathy Hart 
Home Sec - Judy Campbell 
 
Directors 
Hospitality - Stephanie Evans (2015) 
Show - Jeff McCleery (2015) and Mark Kuhn (2015) 
 
New Nominations 
Vice President - Linda McLelland 
Training - Wendy McCleery and Allison Russell 
Hospitality - Michelle Larsen 
Trophy - Catherine Beattie 
 
Suggested Committees (to be determined and invited by the President) 
Advertising - Judy Campbell and Wendy McCleery 
Obedience - Donna Smith 
Rally - Penny Morrison and Darlana Quinn 
Agility - George Hart 
Tracking - Wendy McCleery 
Trophy assistant - Christine Wright 
 
Respectively submitted by 
Wendy McCleery - Chairperson 
Christine Wright 
Leita Earle 

 



 Continued from Page 4 Page 5 

The Great Salt Lake Dog Training Club’s Newest Member!! 

We are please to introduce the newest member of the club. Born to our Trophy Director Catherine Beattie 
and husband Brandon.  
Please welcome Max Beattie who was born on September 29th.  He was 7 lbs 15 oz and 20 inches. 
Current Activities:  Cooing, tummy time, and napping 
Four Legged Siblings:  His dog, Ze and his two cats Noche and Castillo 
He hasn't started learning dog training or stewarding, but is looking forward to the days when he can learn 

and help out. CONGRATULATIONS Catherine & Brandon!!!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GSLDTC VST (Variable Surface Tracking) Test held on Oct 2, 2016 we had a pass!!!! 

Introducing Champion Tracker Honey!!!!  
CH CT Quiet Creek's Tupelo Honey TDU, RN, BN, MX, MXJ!!! Handled by Tracy Ten-

nison, owned by Susan Hamil and Evelyn Jones. Thank you so much to Great Salt Lake Dog Training Club 
and judges Sally Nesbitt and Joan Telfer. Thank you to all who have helped us achieve this - it has taken a 

village and I truly appreciate all of the help. 



Great Salt Lake Dog Training Club 
Sept 12, 2016 Board Meeting 

Attendance: 
 Board Members: Wendy & Jeff McCleery, Donna Smith, Judy Campbell, George & Dorathy Hart, Irene 
Lokcik, Mark Kuhn, Michelle Larsen, Penny Morrison, Jeanne Rankin, Tom McLelland, 
Christine Wright, Kathleen Jones 
 
Excused: Stephanie Evans, Darlana Quinn, Catherine Beattie 
 
 
Guests:Linda McLelland 
 
Meeting brought to order @ 7:33 pm 
 
Minutes of Aug Board Meeting, Wendy 1st, Michelle 2nd, no opposed Minutes approved as written. 
 
President’s Report: 
 Submitted the gift basket for the Carmalite donation. Irene would like to see a program/write up on “What is 
Club Membership All About”. Michelle will make some flyers to hand out at training classes regarding the upcoming 
shows/trials. 
 
Executive Secretary’s Report: 
 One of the judges will rent a car, so no need to have someone pick them up. Their hotel price has increased 
and needs to be renegotiated.  
 
Home Secretary Report:  
 Elections coming up in Oct, handed out the General Meeting membership since Oct to current. Will be get-
ting ready to send out renewals. 
 
Treasurer’s Report 
 Everything is paid to date. 
 
Vice President’s Report: 
 Guest Speaker for Sept General Meeting will be Jessica Buhlman discussing what it takes to become a UKC 
judge for obedience and rally. 

 
If anyone has ANY suggestions, topics or persons they would like to see speak/present at any of our General Meet-
ings, Please contact Kathleen Jones at jonessandk@msn.com 
 
Show Report: 
 All jumps have been repaired, removed the metal holders and replaced with rubber jump cups on 15 jumps. 
All equipment is ready to go. 
 
Training Report: 
 Next class sign up will be Oct 5 and to start Oct 12. All classes are full, had to split some classes into 2. Sept 
Intermediate 7:45 with Liz Campbell. Will hold a mini (4 week class) sign up on Nov 2, end on Nov 30. . No training 
classes in Dec. Next full 8 week training class sign up will be Jan 4th, 2017. 
 
Hospitality: 

All set for the shows/trials this weekend. We will be setting up Thursday around 11 am.  
A motion was made that after the supply of current drinks are exhausted, for future shows/trials/tests the 

club ONLY supply water, instead of the different varieties of canned soda. Wendy 1st, Jeff 2nd, all in favor, no op-
posed – Motion Passed. 
We need to discuss moving the time of the picnic back to the original time of 6:30 start. We moved it to  
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7:00 – 7:30 due to the amount of bees at the earlier time. Many at the picnic voiced their opinion of the late time. 
Judy to bring cookies for the Sept General Meeting 
 
Trophy Report: 
 All trophies are ready to go. 
   
Committees: 
 Advertising – Website updated – Will start getting things together for the annual Festival of Trees. This year’s 
theme “K9’s in Service”? 
  Agility – AKC has stated, NO closed chutes, so we will return the one we just purchased and get one the AKC 
recommends. 

Obedience – We have all the stewards set for the the trials.  
 Rally –Ditto on above.  
 Tracking – VST test will be held Oct 2nd at the U of U campus. Need track layers. 
 
Old Business: None 
New Business: None 
 
Next Board Meeting: Oct 17, 2016 at Penny Morrison’s – 7:30 pm 
Next General Meeting: Sept 26, 2016 @ Columbus Center Room 101 - 7:00 pm 
 
Motion made to adjourn Meeting ended at 9:16 pm 

Continued from page 5 

   Great Salt Lake Dog Training Club 
General Meeting 

Sept 26, 2016 
 
Member Attendance:, Michelle Larsen, Tom & Linda McLelland, Donna & Jack Smith, Irene & Rich Lokcik, Kathleen 
Jones, Wendy & Jeff McCleery, George & Dorathy Hart, Deb Nendell, Jessica Buhlman, Dawn Buhlman, Mark 
Kuhn, Todd & Christine Wright 
 
 
Board Members Excused: Jeanne Rankin, Penny Morrison, Darlana Quinn, Stephanie Evans 
 
Guests: Leita & Andrew Earle, Kim Wabel, Gail Chadwich, Travis Cook, Jennifer Adams, Bret Crowther 
 
Meeting to order 7:03 pm 
 
 
President’s Report: 
 Welcomed visitors Minutes of Aug approved as written, Dawn 1st, Wendy 2nd. Thanked everyone for all their 
help at the Trials. The club can’t do these trials, tests and shows without our members volunteering to lend a hand. 
Elections coming up, so need a Nominating Committee. The committee shall consist of 1 board member and 2 non 
board members. Wendy – board member, Christine and Leita Earle volunteered. Wendy will be the chair of the com-
mittee. 
 
Executive Secretary’s Report: 
 Starting to work on judges for 2017 trials, am trying to get Dale Mahoney for agility, a couple obedience 
judge suggestions were Chris Corrnnel and Lynn Eggers. 
 
Home Secretary's Report:   
 3 new members were voted in. Welcome new members! 
  

Proposed General Meeting Minutes of Sept 2016 
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A note to all New & current members: You can find a copy of the clubs Constitution and By Laws, 
along with all meeting minutes on the clubs website @ http://gsldtc.com/ under “Members Page”. 
 
Treasurer’s Report  
 Everything is paid to date 
 
Vice President’s Report:  
 Jessica Buhlman is our speaker tonight. Working on an Oct speaker. 

 
 If anyone has ANY suggestions, topics or persons they would like to see speak/present at any of our Gen-
eral Meetings, Please contact Kathleen Jones at jonessandk@msn.com 
 
Show Report:  
 The shows went really well, Thank you everyone for all the help. 
  
Training Report:  
 CGC test this Wed, Next sign up is Oct 5th with classes starting on Oct 12th. This is the last full 8 week 
course of classes to sign up for. Nov will be just a 4 week schedule as there are no classes held in Dec and the Nov 
classes will be Intermediate only. 7pm Rally, Beginning, 7:45 new beginning class with Michelle, Intermediate with 
Liz Campbell, new intermediate will be at 8:30. Puppy class at 7 pm & 8 pm. 
Oct 12th there will be NO Rally Classes. Oct 26 we will again have our BooTique, costume contest and yummies to 
purchase. 
                                                                                                                                          
Hospitality: 
 Thank you everyone for helping at the show. Need to look at dates for the Awards Banquet in Jan, at that 
time we will also present the Sportsmanship Award. All ready for the VST test next weekend. Cookies for Oct – 
Kathleen Jones. 
 
Trophy Report:  

Things went really well at the trials, everyone loved the trophies. Judy Boles who received High Combined 
sent a Thank you card for such a great show and trophies. A motion was made to include Agility new titles in the 
New Title Medallions the club gives out for Obedience and Rally new titles. Michelle 1st, Jessica 2nd, All agreed, no 
opposed. Motion passed. 

 
Committees: 
 Advertising – Website up to date. Festival of Trees decorating will take place at Wendy’s the Saturday after 
Thanksgiving. She will deliver the tree to the Fesival at the South Towne Expo on Monday. Stephanie is make the 
tree skirt. 

Agility – No new class sign ups, will hold a beginning agility class indoors in Feb. 
Obedience Everything went really well at the trials, thank you everyone who came out and helped. 

 Rally – Ditto on above. 
 Tracking – VST test this weekend. 2 entries a Bloodhound and a Malinois. Come on out and watch if you are 

interested. 

 
Old Business: None 
 
New Business: Michelle had an interesting day speaking to a Cub Scout 
Troop. 
 
Next Board Meeting: Oct 17, 2016 at Penny Morrison’s – 7:30 pm  
Next General Meeting: Oct 24, 2016 – Columbus Center, Room 101 – 7:00 pm 
 
 
Christine motioned and Michelle 2nd for meeting to adjourn.  All in favor.  Meeting adjourned at 8:08 pm.   
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Member’s Page 

Next sign up is Nov 2nd. Conformation class is not included in the sign ups, it is a drop in 

class at 7:45 pm and cost $5.00 per class.  

Our Obedience, Rally and Agility trials were held Sept  16—18 and was a success! 
Friday – High in Trail -  Club Member Evelyn 
Schmidt  
Saturday High in Trail - Club Member Cindy Galster  
Sunday: High In Trial – Non Club Member Debbie 
Hatt & JR 

From Wendy McClerry: Walker....Best of Breed 
both days.....Saturday group 4 in regular group and 
group 4 in Owner Handler 
Monroe.... Best of Breed both day....Saturday finished 
his grand with a 5 point major and Sunday earned an-
other 5 point major towards Grand points, nothing in 
groups but he did tell the judge that her sugar was 
low. 
From Judy Campbell: Lila goes BOS and 
BOBOH, then Group 2 in Owner Handler Groups. A few of her puppies also debut in the 4 to under 6 mos 
baby puppy show. 
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From Dorathy Hart: 6 mo old Finnegan took a 4 pt major 1st time in the ring! 

CONGRATULATIONS to all who earned Q’s, placements and Titles!!! 



Disclaimer “Heel And Sit News” is mailed by the 10th of 

each month. Deadline for submission of articles and infor-

mation for that issue is the 1st of the month. Opinions ex-

pressed in "Heel and Sit News" are not necessarily those of the 

Great Salt Lake DTC, the Staff, or the Board of Directors. Arti-

cles appearing in "Heel and Sit News" may be reprinted, pro-

vided credit is given the author and source. Materials submitted 

for publication in "Heel and Sit News" will be kept for 30 days 

following the mailing of the issue in which they appear. Fol-

lowing publication, materials will be discarded unless other-

wise requested at the time of submission. 

 Please send submissions and Letters to the Editor, Judy 

Campbell 14008 Point View Court, Draper, UT 84020 or  E-

mail wasatchmtnvizslas@gmail.com For address changes, 

please notify Judy Campbell, at above. 

website: www.gsldtc.com 

Officers: 

President:             Irene Lokcik 

Vice President:             Kathleen Jones 

Exec. Secretary             Dorathy Hart 

Home Secretary             Judy Campbell 

Treasurer             Donna Smith 

Board of Directors: 

Show                           Jeff McCleery  

              Mark Kuhn  

Training                           Wendy McCleery  

              Jeanne Rankin 

Hospitality             Stephanie Evans 

              Michelle Larsen 

Trophy                       Catherine Beattie 

Committee Chairs: 

Advertising                    Wendy McCleery/Judy Campbell 
Trophy              Christine wright  

Obedience              Donna Smith 

Rally                      Penny Morrison/Darlana Quinn 
Agility               George Hart 

Tracking              Wendy McCleery 

 

“Heel and Sit News” 

c/o PO Box 709632 

Sandy, UT 84070 


